
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE

July 12, 1993     Hearing Room D 8:30 a.m.   Tapes 82-83

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Eldon Johnson, Chair Rep. Liz VanLeeuwen,
Vice-Chair Rep. Lee Beyer Rep. Lisa Naito Rep. Michael Payne Rep. Bob
Repine Rep. Hedy Rijken Rep. Charles Starr Rep. Bob Tiernan Rep. John
Watt Rep. Cynthia Wooten

STAFF PRESENT:          Marilyn Johnston, Committee Administrator Jan
McComb, Committee Administrator Rick Gaupo, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:          SB 1118 A - Work Session SB 533 A - Work
Session SB 82 A - Work Session SB 998 B - Work Session SB 41 A - Public
Hearing and Work Session SB 989 A - Public Hearing and Work Session SB
1060 A - Public Hearing and Work Session

[--- Unable To Translate Graphic ---]

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made during this  session. Only  text enclosed  in quotation 
marks report a speaker's exact words. For complete contents of the
proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate Graphic
---]

TAPE 62, SIDE A

002    Chair Johnson calls the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m.

WORK SESSION ON SB 1118 A

Jan McComb submits measure summary package - (Exhibit A)

011    Rep. Wooten explains the intent of the bill to the full committee

Discussion of the bill 052    >  Rep. Tiernan asks how this bill affects
non-profit organizations >  Rep. Repine clarifies that this bill is a
consumer advocate bill

084  MOTION: Rep. Watt  moves SB 1118 A,  as amended, to the  floor with
a DO PASS recommendation

VOTE: In a roll call vote all members are present and vote AYE, and

the motion CARRIES. Rep. Wooten will carry the bill on the floor

WORK SESSION ON SB 533 A

Jan McComb submits measure summary package - (Exhibit B)

095    Rep. Repine explains the intent of the bill to the full committee

MOTION: Rep. Watt moves SB 533 A, as amended, to the floor with a DO
PASS recommendation

VOTE: In a  roll call  vote all members  present vote  AYE, and the

motion CARRIES.  Rep. Wooten is excused



Rep. Repine will carry the bill on the floor

WORK SESSION ON SB 82 A

Marilyn Johnston submits measure summary package - (Exhibit C)

MOTION:  Chair Johnson moves to suspend the rules

VOTE:  Hearing no objection the motion CARRIES

160    Harvey Rogers submits and summarizes prepared testimony -
(Exhibit D) 274    >  Rep. VanLeeuwen asks about sophisticated debt > 
Rep. Beyer:  How was the $100 million mark chosen 320  >  Rep.  Tiernan:
What  is  the  downside of  swapping?  Could  swap the wrong way

PUBLIC HEARING ON 989 A

Jan McComb submits staff measure summary package - (Exhibit E)

378    Rep. Wooten explains the intent of the bill to the full committee
>  Reads the -7 amendments - (Exhibit F)

TAPE 83, SIDE A

002       MOTION:  Chair Johnson moves to suspend the rules

VOTE:  Hearing no objection the motion CARRIES

015    Craig Urbani, DIF, clarifies the issues of the -7 amendments >
Rep. Watt asks questions about DIF's position on how to handle SB 989 A
056  >  Rep. Tiernan  asks about  the existing  law's definition  of
eligible employees

Rep. Wooten:  The amendments apparently are not needed

077  Chair Johnson  closes the work  session and moves  it to the  end
of the calendar

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 41 A

Jan McComb submits measure summary package - (Exhibit G)

120  Peggy Smith, Occupational Therapy Licensing Board, testifying in
support of the bill, submits and summarizes prepared testimony -
(Exhibit H) 140    >  Answers members' questions >  Rep. Payne:  This
bill reflects authoritarian rule >  Rep. Naito asks about protection
from lawsuits >  Rep. Watt asks what part of this is from the original
language 217    >  Rep. Watt:   Why is this bill really needed

260  Kathleen  Beaufait,  Legislative Counsel,  supplies  information 
on the language of this bill >  This bill has language similar to the
language of other boards 330  > Rep.  Naito asks  if there  is
protection  of the  whistle-blower. The report is confidential until
there are charges

370  Rep.  Tiernan asks  what a  suspected violation  might be.  Peggy
Smith: That would have to be defined by administrative rule

TAPE 82, SIDE B



PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 1060 A

Marilyn Johnston submits measure summary package - (Exhibit I)

010  Sen. Cooley, testifying  in support of the  bill, submits and
summarizes prepared testimony - (Exhibit J) >  Rep. Watt:  Would this
bill protect the man in Woodburn?  Yes > Chair Johnson asks about how
the  amendments were different from the

original bill > Rep. Naito asks  Sen. Cooley if  he would prefer  the
original bill?

Yes

192  Paul Tiffany,  DIF,   comments on the  conditions on  which
payments are paid out

110  Rep. Repine asks Sen. Cooley and  Paul Tiffany about the bonding
process and how this will affect farmers and labor contractors

WORK SESSION ON SB 1060 A

MOTION:  Chair Johnson moves to suspend the rules

VOTE:  Hearing no objection the motion CARRIES

195    Rep. Watt advocates deleting section E and including section D

220       MOTION:  Rep. Watt moves that the conceptual amendments BE
ADOPTED

Discussion: >  Rep. Repine and Rep. Naito express their support of the
bill

VOTE: In a  roll call  vote all members  present vote  AYE, and the

motion CARRIES.  Rep. Tiernan is excused

MOTION: Rep. Watt moves SB 1060 A, as amended, to the floor with a DO
PASS recommendation

VOTE: In a  roll call  vote all members  present vote  AYE, and the

motion CARRIES.  Rep. Tiernan is excused

Rep. Watt will carry the bill on the floor

WORK SESSION ON SB 41 A

284  MOTION: Rep.  Payne moves  that the  word "shall"  on line 6  be
changed to "may"

MOTION:  Chair Johnson moves to suspend the rules

VOTE:  Hearing no objection the motion CARRIES

324    Discussion: > Rep. Naito states  that if the proposed  amendments
were adopted the



bill would not be needed

VOTE: In a roll call vote Reps. Payne and VanLeeuwen vote AYE, Reps.
Beyer, Naito, Repine, Starr, Watt, Wooten, and Chair Johnson vote NO,
and the motion FAILS.  Rep. Tiernan is excused

MOTION:  Rep. Beyer moves to table SB 41 A

VOTE: In a roll call vote Rep. Beyer, Naito, Payne, Repine, Rijken,

Starr, Watt, VanLeeuwen,  and Chair  Johnson vote  AYE, Rep. Wooten

votes NO, and the motion CARRIES. Rep. Tiernan is excused

TAPE 84, SIDE B

WORK SESSION ON SB 989 A

001    Craig Urbani, Joe Gilliam, and Bruce Bishop answer members'
questions >  Rep. Watt asks questions about defining full-time employee
> Rep. Wooten asks how this bill would affect employees who work 30-40

hours. These  workers  would  be subject  to  the  decision  of the

employer > Rep. Wooten: How often would employers work their employees
under 40

hours in order not to have to provide health insurance

105       MOTION:  Rep. Watt moves that the -7  amendments BE ADOPTED

VOTE:  Hearing no objection the motion CARRIES

MOTION: Rep.  Watt moves  SB 989  A  to the  floor with  a  DO PASS

recommendation

VOTE: In a roll call vote Reps. Beyer, Payne, Repine, Rijken, Starr,
Watt, Wooten, VanLeeuwen,  and Chair  Johnson vote  AYE, Rep. Naito

votes NO, and the motion CARRIES.  Rep. Tiernan is excused

WORK SESSION ON SB 998 B

170    Jan McComb explains the intent of the bill to the full committee
>  Rep. VanLeeuwen asks about the cost to the owner

Sen. Kennemer answers members' questions >  We do not want to tow
someone a long distance 220  > Rep.  Repine thinks this  should not be 
up to the  prerogative of the police officer

340  MOTION:  Rep.  Payne  moves  SB  998 B  to  the  floor  with  a  DO
PASS recommendation

VOTE: In a roll call vote Reps. Beyer, Naito, Payne, and Starr vote

AYE, Reps. Repine, Rijken, Wooten, Vanleuwen  and Chair Johnson vote NO,
and the motion FAILS
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